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Food Service Charging Policy 
 

 

The goal of the food service program is to provide students with nutritious and healthy foods 

through the districts food services program that will enhance learning. The school nutrition program 

is an essential part of the education system and by providing good tasting, nutritious meals in 

pleasant surroundings; we are helping to teach students the value of good nutrition.  

 

The Department of Food Service, through its participation in Community Eligibility Provision, 

provides that all Waterbury students are eligible for free meals, and only pay for snacks or 

additional meals, which cannot be charged.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Legal Reference:  

Connecticut General Statutes 
 

10-215 Lunches, breakfasts and other feeding programs for public school children and employees. 

 

10-215a Nonpublic school and nonprofit agency participation in feeding programs. 

10-215b Duties of State Board of Education re feeding programs.  

State Board of Education Regulations 
 

State of Connecticut, Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education Operational 

Memorandum No. 4-17, “Guidance on Unpaid Meal Charges and Collection of Delinquent Meal 

Payments,” Nov. 2, 2016 
 

Operational Memorandum #19-10, State of Connecticut, Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and 

Adult Education “Unallowable Charges to No-profit School Food Service Accounts and the Serving of 

Meals to No-paying Full and Reduced Price Students” 
 

National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program; Competitive Foods. (7 CFR Parts 210 and 

220, Federal Register, Vol 45 No. 20, Tuesday, January 29, 1980, pp 6758-6772 
 

USDA Guidance: 

 SP 46-2016, “Unpaid Meal Charges: Local Meal Charge Policies” 

 SP 47-2016, “Unpaid Meal Charges: Clarification on Collection of Delinquent Meal Payment” 

 SP 57-2016 “Unpaid Meal Charges: Guidance and Q and A” 

 SP 58-2016 “2016 Edition: Overcoming the Unpaid Meal Challenge: Proven Strategies from Our 

Nation’s Schools” 
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